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The Bulletin 
 

    September 2019 

          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

The Terry Fox Run for Cancer Research  

at the Hudson’s Hope 

 
Registration is by donation. 
 

Pledge sheets are available-get your 
family, friends and co-workers to 
pledge funds to support the cause. 
 

Currently have T-shirts sizes: XXL, XL, 
L, M, S, YM child. $20.00 

 

Register: 9-9:45 am  
Run / Walk / Roll : 10:00 am 

 

BIKES, ROLLERBLADES, 
STROLLERS, CATS, DOGS  

 ALL ARE WELCOME !!! 

Contact Jason 783-1071 or naisby@pris.ca  
for pledge sheets or order merchandise. 

          Or go to www.terryfox.org to donate 

http://www.terryfox.org
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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mnth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Rangers  1st & 3rd Wednesday  7:00 pm 783-0866 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Mondays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Thursday      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursday      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 783-0587 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s    2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Whist     Mondays      7:00 pm 
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Hudson’s Hope deserves to be showcased with the best possible photos! The Dis-
trict wants to capture Hudson’s Hope in all its natural glory! We want to know what 
“Your Hudson’s Hope” looks like. Join our photo contest and submit photographs 
from across the municipality. We are looking for photos of landscapes, recreation, 
community events and much more. This is an opportunity to showcase your pho-
tography skills and your community. Photographs will be featured on the District 
website and Facebook page (and potentially other District publications)! 
 

This contest will run between August 1st and September 27th.  
Prizes  
Everyone who submits at least 5 photos will have their name entered into a ran-
dom draw. Three (3) winners will be drawn, and each will win a 7-Day Camping 
Pass to enjoy at one of our four District Campgrounds for the 2020 camping sea-
son! 
 

How to submit 

• Digital photographs should be taken at the highest resolution possible. 

• Photos must be taken in the Hudson’s Hope area. 

• Send your photos to office2@hudsonshope.ca. 

• Photos can also be dropped off on a USB flash drive (that can be returned to 
you) at the District Office, 9904 Dudley Drive. 

 

Please Note 

• Images become the property of the District for future use. 

• A signed Photo Release Form is required for a photo in which a person is recog-
nizable or in the case of a minor, a signed release form from the subject's par-
ent or guardian. 

• Submissions will be accepted until midnight, September 27, 2019. 

• There is no limit on the number of submissions by a single entrant, but you will 
only receive one entry to the prize draw. 

• To enter please read, sign and return our Photo Contest Rules and Consent 
Form along with your image(s) and any signed Photo Release Forms if neces-
sary. 

 

Questions? 
Please email Meghan or Becky at office2@hudsonshope.ca. 



September 2019 7 The Bulletin 

 



The Bulletin                                                                                                8                                                                                September 2019 

 

Listen. Put away the electronic gadgets, cell 
phones and ear buds so you can hear ap-
proaching traffic that may be hard to see. 

Be Seen. Wear bright clothes and/or reflective 
gear especially at night and in poor weather. 

Crossing Basics. Stop at the curb. Look left and right for 
oncoming vehicles that might be turning. When the inter-
section is clear, start crossing and keep looking  
for approaching vehicles. 

Look. Make sure all vehicles have stopped 
before entering the road. Make eye contact 
before crossing. 

Sidewalk/no sidewalk. Walk on the inside edge of the 
sidewalk away from the road, so you’re further away from 
the traffic. Walk facing oncoming traffic if there isn’t a 
sidewalk, so you can see approaching vehicles and 
make eye contact with drivers. 

Set a good example. Never jaywalk or run to cross the 
street. Where possible, cross at intersections with a 
pedestrian crossing light or marked crosswalk 

Parked vehicles. Avoid shortcuts through 
parking lots or around parked cars where 
it’s harder for drivers to see small children. 

Quiz time. Make a fun, interactive 
game out of guessing the correct 
traffic signs and  meanings with your 
child. 

Map it out. Plan your child’s route with them ahead of 
time. Review street names and landmarks to orient 
them. 
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Happenings at the Hudson’s Hope Health Centre! 
 
If you haven’t heard yet, we have an inter-professional team consisting of a mental health 
clinician, dietician and social worker that come out from Fort St John to the clinic the 3rd 
Wednesday of every month.  
 
You do not need a referral from a doctor to book an appointment: Give the clinic a call 
if you would like to book an appointment with any of our team. 
 
Below are some examples that the Social Worker (Jillian) may be able to help peo-
ple with: 
 

• Clients who need assistance/advocacy regarding financial hardship issues. 

• i.e. long term care costs, dressing supply coverage, equipment costs, general difficulty 

coping financially while living independently or in care. 

• Adult Guardianship Issues – Adult Abuse and Neglect Concerns (financial, emotional, 

physical).  Collaboration with RCMP investigation 

• Housing concerns - assistance finding suitable, affordable housing.  

• Connection with different programs such as the SAFER program, Meals on Wheels, Life-

line 

• Assistance with navigation of different government programs such as, Income Security, 

Revenue Canada, BC Housing, Ministry of Housing and Social Development (i.e. Income 
Assistance), Pharmacare, MSP, NHIB, INAC, WCB 

• Capability Assessments 

• Public Guardian and Trustee Referrals and collaboration 

• Connection with and assistance navigating different organizations and societies linked to 

clients health concerns and disorders (i.e. MS Society, BCPA, Women’s Resource Center, 
Palliative Care Society, CLBC, North Peace Community Resources Society, Cancer Socie-
ties) 

• Connection to counseling services if requested 

• Information regarding Power of Attorney, Representation Agreements, Wills etc. 

• Assist clients with medical travel costs, both travel and accommodation 

• Support with dying and bereavement issues, grief and loss, end of life support 

• Support clients with new diagnosis (i.e. MS, paraplegia) 
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 51 calls for service be-
tween July 16th and August 12th. 51 written violations and 
warning tickets were issued to drivers between the above 
dates. Highway and road safety continues to be a big focus for 
the Hudson’s Hope RCMP. Police have received reports to the 
increasing number of vehicles speeding along Beattie Drive, 

therefore police will be monitoring this area especially into the following month with 
the school season just around the corner. Speeding fines can range from $138.00 to 
$196.00, with excessive speeding resulting in a $368.00 fine and a 7 day impound 
of the vehicle. Please obey local speed limits within our community.  
 
On July 20th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of shots being fired into the 
Peace River near the Farrell Creek Bridge. This occurred while boaters were out on 
the river, posing a serious public risk factor. Police attended the area and located 
several intoxicated persons camping along the creek. During the investigation a 
firearm was located and seized, and one of the persons was arrested for possession 
of stolen property after one of the associated vehicles was found to be bearing sto-
len licence plates.  
 
On July 21st, Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted a roadside check stop along Hwy 29 
at the Peace Canyon Access Road. During this check stop, police stopped and 
checked approximately 75 drivers and vehicles. Several violation tickets were issued 
for various offences, including expired insurance for travel trailers. Please take the 
time to verify that all vehicle registration and insurances are up to date prior to 
heading out for a weekend camping trip.  
 
On July 28th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a possible poaching site lo-
cated within a rural area of Hudson’s Hope. Police conducted an investigation and 
located the site in which it appeared that several deer were shot out of season. This 
file has been forwarded to the local Conservation Officers who are continuing with 
the investigation. Poaching is a serious offence that can cause dramatic negative 
effects to the local wildlife populations. Anyone who observes a poaching offence 
can contact the Report All Poachers and Polluters hotline: 1-877-952-7277. Poach-
ing offences can come with fines ranging from $25,000 to $100,000 fines with 6 
months to 1 year imprisonment.  
 
On August 4th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP assisted Fort St. John RCMP with an abduction 
attempt on a flagger that occurred within the Fort St. John jurisdiction near the area 
of Szoo Road along Hwy 29. A blue Power Wagon van with a grey pinstripe down 
the side, and tinted windows, stopped by a flagger, and an unidentified person exit-
ed the van and attempted to abduct this flagger. The victim was able to fend off the 
assailant, with the van fleeing the scene. This file is still under investigation with the 
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Fort St. John RCMP and anyone with any information pertaining to this incident is 
asked to contact your local RCMP Detachment.  
 
Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 
Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on sub-
mitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” page.  
 
Cst. Erich SCHMIDT 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP  

SCHOOL ZONE SAFETY 
As the new school year begins, motorists are asked to be aware of children walking 
to and from school during the day. Please adhere to the school and playground 
speed limits from  8 am - 5 pm on school days. Give yourself time to totally clear 
all your vehicle windows of frost and dew so that you can safely reach your desti-
nation.  
 

 

Speed in School/playground zone  

•Exceeded by less than 21km/hr:       $196 / 3 pts 

•Exceeded by more than 21km/hr:       $253 / 3 pts 

•Fail to stop for school bus:         $368 / 3 pts 

•Fail to Yield to Pedestrian (crosswalk): $167 / 3pts  

•Windshield or window that impairs driver vision: $81 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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Another ‘Summer’ season has come and 
gone but at the Visitor Centre we can get 
numerous travelers in that like to drive 
the shoulder season in September when 
there is not as much traffic. They get the 
campgrounds to themselves! Of course 
the water is a bit cooler for swimming 
but the bonus is the fall colors to be en-
joyed.. Unfortunately the provincial 
campgrounds start closing this month 
with varying closure dates.  
 
Hunting season for some of you…. We have some very nice BC Backroads Map 
books covering the north half of the province. The latter half of the book has some 
detailed info on adventure trip planning for hunting, fishing, paddling, recreation 
sites, ATV trails, snowmobile and winter trails. We also carry waterproof maps for 
northeast BC with some very good details for going ‘off road’. They have many trail 
markers for all kinds of adventure – winter and summer.  The publications are sold 
for $29 and $14.50 respectively. The BC Official Road Map is available for $5.50.   
If you need some camo type items we have toques and ball caps and t-shirts as 
well as a good selection of other swag. 
 
Hope your summer was all you planned it to be…. Get out and enjoy the flowers 
around town – it’s been a great summer for that and we’ve had numerous positive 
comments about how beautiful a town we live in. I agree! 
 
Back to school for many of you and that includes one of our staff, Celina, that put in 
her third season here at the Visitor Centre but back to university for her and we 
wish her well. 

District of Hudson’s Hope Special Events Kaitlyn Atkinson has developed 14 nice glossy hiking 
trail brochures for Hudson’s Hope area. Drop in for a look and plan your September hiking 
days. 
 
Hudson’s Hope Visitor Centre 
 

Kathy, Celina and Elaine 
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Not Accepted 

• Cardboard boxes with wax coat-
ing, such as empty boxes, made 
available for residents to transport 
their groceries home 

• Paper bags with multiple layers 
that include a foil layer 

• Paper bags with a plastic layer 

• Paper towels, napkins (include 
with green waste, if applicable) 

• Tissues 

Accepted Materials 

• Corrugated cardboard boxes used 
for shipping, grocery and liquor store 
boxes and pizza boxes 

• Cardboard and boxboard boxes 
used for cereal, shoes, tissues, piz-
za, frozen entrees, desserts, deter-
gent, etc. 

• Carrier trays for bulk bottled water, 
soft drinks, cans, food, etc. 

• Cores for paper towels and toilet 
tissue 

• Moulded boxboard packaging for 
egg cartons, take-out beverage 
trays, paper-based plant pots 

• Paper bags (also called kraft pa-
per) and envelopes 
Multi-layered paper bags for flour, 
sugar, etc. 

 Where Accepted 
 

Curbside collection 
Multi-family Collection 

Recycle BC depots 

Paper packaging is recycled into new boxes, paper towels, tissues, paper-based plant pots, the paper 
cover for drywall liner, kraft paper, brown paper products including paper towels  

Tracy and Ricard Lafreniere would like to 
thank the Hudson’s Hope Ambulance staff  
and First Responders for their quick action in 
getting Richard to the hospital.  As well as a 
huge thank you to Mark and Jackie for look-
ing after our house and pets. Mark really 
went above and beyond, and we appreciate 
everything he has done.  
 

Thank you all again,  
Tracy and Richard.  

Thank you to everyone for your support, 
cards, emails, visits, food and mostly the 
love for our family at the loss of our  
daughter, sister, and friend Anna Michelle 
Birosh.   
 
"Blessed are those who mourn, for they 
shall be comforted." Matthew 5:4 
 
The Birosh Family

https://recyclebc.ca/recycling-at-home/recycling-depots/
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Reminder: We are closed on Mondays; there are  

no Monday programs for kids. LEGO club is now  

on Fridays and Tween Club is on Tuesdays. 

Amber Norton, Library Director 

Did you know… 

Our Walk-In book club this month is featuring The City of Girls by 

Elizabeth Gilbert.  This title was added to the book club collection 

this summer and we are the first to get our hands on it!  Gilbert is the bestselling au-

thor of Eat, Pray, Love and The Signature of All Things. “Life is both fleeting and dan-

gerous, and there is no point in denying yourself pleasure, or being anything other 

than what you are."  This book club does not have meetings.  This club discusses the 

book when you run in to other members who are reading it, often one or two of our 

librarians will read it as well. 

We will be starting a new book club this month! The ongoing schedule and themes to be 

determined at the first club meeting.  For our first meeting we will be in the Library 

on Tuesday, September 24th at 6:00 pm. For our first meeting, we will be discussing 

Mercedese Jeffries book, A Dragon’s Flame… with 

the author! 

We have two platforms for you to borrow eBooks and 

eAudiobooks, Overdrive and RBDigital!  You can 

use either the newer Libby app or the Overdrive app.  

There is also an app for RBDigital.  Both of these borrowing interfaces can also be 

used on a desktop. Check out our website for more information about all of our elec-

tronic loan services… https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/research/download-

digital-media-ebooks-audiobooks-movies-magazines-more/  

Shellie Howard, Young Adult Programmer & Acting Children’s Programmer 

Reminder: The library is closed on Mondays, so there is no library program 

after school on this day for kids.  LEGO club is moving to Friday and 

Tween Club is moving to Tuesday. 

Storytime - Starts September 10th.  The theme for Storytime this month is Fall!  Crafts 

will focus on all things Fall.  Tuesday mornings from 10:30-11:30.   

Library Club - Starts September 11th.  Library Club will be focusing on special days of 

the year.  We will be crafting, painting, building and doing STEAM.  Wednesdays from 

3:30-4:30.   

Tween Club - Starts on September 11th.  Tween Club is moving to Tuesdays after school 

from 3:15-4:45.  The first Tuesday of every month will be Creative Crafts; we will be mak-

ing all sorts of fun crafts.  The second Tuesday of the month will be Games On, we will 
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be playing board games, outside games - it’s a play day! The third Tuesday of every month 

will be Inventors Club, we will be using our minds and making things, taking apart things, 

and learning and sharing our creations.  The fourth Tuesday will be Build It Day, we will 

be building with Lego, cardboard, string, popsicles, anything we can think of.  On the fifth 

Tuesday, when they happen, will be our movie and popcorn day!  There will be a schedule 

made so your kids can see all the things that we will be doing and on what days. 

Teen Club - Starts September 12th.  Teen Club runs the same as last year and is still a 

drop-in club from 5:00 to 7:00 pm.  The first Thursday is Crafts, the second is Games, the 

third is Art, the fourth is Book Club and the fifth Thursday is Teen Late Night!  Late 

Nights includes a Potluck Dinner from 5:30-6:30, then setting up for movie night or mini 

golf or nerf wars…all to be decided by our teens on the fourth Thursday before.  This is a 

great program and our teens LOVE late night!  Our first teen club of the year, as always, 

will be pizza night for the teens!   

Lego Club - Starts September 13th and has been moved to Fridays.  Lego Club is from 

3:30-4:30.  In September, we will be building a wall and catapult, building a boat and see it 

float, and a house on stilts! 

Career Camps – There’s a new camp series this year! Afternoon camps will be on select 

non-instructional Fridays throughout the school year, for kids from Kindergarten through 

Grade 4.  We are bringing in local professionals to talk about their jobs and engage in ex-

citing activities.  Our librarians will also be coming up with crafts and activities to fill the 

whole afternoon with fun!  See our ad on Facebook and PSA for more information!  The 

dates are September 20th, October 25th, November 29th, January 4thand May 8th! DoHH 

will be providing the morning sessions again! 

Item Donations – Thanks for the following donations: 

Norton Family– 3 DVDs and 1 YP fiction 

Stephanie Hues – 4 non-fiction titles 

Check out our website at hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop or 

call at (250)783-9414. Remember to like us on Facebook to 

stay up to date on current events! 

“I fell in love with him, and it made no sense for me to fall in 

love with him. We could not possibly have been more different. But maybe that’s 

where love grows best—in the deep space that exists between polarities.” 

― Elizabeth Gilbert, City of Girls 
Ask about the Walk In Book Club to read this title with friends! To read by 

yourself, find it on the shelf under FIC FIC GIL. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
 

8 9 
 

10 
 

11 
Fall Sign Up 

Night 

12 13 
 

14 
 

15 
 Terry Fox 

Run 

16 
 

17 
Adult/ 
Senior 
Swim 

18 19 20 21 

22 
 

That Dam Run 

23 
 

24 
 

25 26 27 
 

28 

29 30 
 

     

       

BAG 
WEEK 

BAG 
WEEK 

10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding 
Vac & Steamer Combo   

Labour Crews 
Residential Landscaping 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
Owner 

250-783-3019 

S E P T E M B E R  2 019  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 
 

6 7 
 

8 
Adult/ 
Senior 
Swim 

9 10 11 12 
 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
 

16 17 18 19 

20 21 
 

22 
Adult/ 
Senior 
Swim 

23 24 25 
 

26 

27 28 
 

29 30 31   

O C TOB E R   2 019  

BAG 
WEEK 

BAG 
WEEK 

Summer Swim Challenge Results 
This summer, swimmers at the pool “swam down the Peace River”. Prizes were given for most 
lengths swam and most aquafit classes attended! Congrats to the winners! 
Aquafit  
1st place – Heidi Naisby (47 classes)  
2nd place – Linda Siemens (19 classes) 
3rd place – Theresa Dantuma (18 classes) 
Lengths 
1st place – Mary Breton (42.5km) 
2nd place – Lannie Rhymer (26.5km) 
3rd place – Liza Rhymer (24km) 
 
As a community we made it over 300km down the Peace River!  
 
The prizes are the same for each category, so a total of two sets of the same prizes.  
1st – 2020 annual adult swim pass  
2nd – Adult 10 punch swim punch card  
3rd – District of Hudson’s Hope water Bottle and T-shirt. 
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Terry Fox Run for Cancer Research 
Sunday September 15, 2019 
Start and Finish at the Hudson’s Hope School 
Register: 9-9:45am 
Run/walk/roll: 10am
Registration is by donation. 

To visit the Terry Fox Hudson’s Hope website: 
www.terryfox.org 
Click “Register for a Run” 
Type “Hudson’s Hope” 
Click “Donate” 

You can donate on-line at the link above- the Hudson’s Hope run gets “credit” 

for your online donation. 

Pledge sheets are available- get your family, friends and co-workers to pledge 

funds.. 

Distances:   
1 lap is 5km 
2 laps is 10km 
Or do as many laps as you want! 

http://www.terryfox.org
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September at the Hudson’s Hope Museum  
We would like to thank our summer staff for all their hard 
work this year! Tom Summer and Monty Loberg – we wish 
you great things for the coming year! Thank You for being 

such great staff! 
We would like to invite you to come in and 
check out the Bedaux Exhibit which is back on 
display after a 6-year hiatus and journey 
around Alberta and British Columbia.  
Charles Bedaux was captivated with the coun-
try surrounding Hudson’s Hope after embark-
ing on a hunting trip in the area in 1932.  His 

attempt, two years later, to take five Citroen half tracks across the northern wilder-
ness of British Columbia is known throughout the world.  This “Champagne Safari” did 
not reach its Telegraph Creek destination but it gave much needed employment to 
local cowboys during the Depression.  The role of the Hudson’s Hope cowboys has 
been overshadowed by historical emphasis on Charles Bedaux’s lifestyle and adven-
tures.  Through profiling the lives of these cowboys, this exhibition highlights their im-
portant role as wranglers and packers to the expedition. Included in the exhibition are 
copies of the maps showing the arduous route from Fort St. John to Telegraph Creek 
and previously unpublished photographs.  
The Museum is hosting a Raffle this year, instead of a Harvest Social and we are look-
ing for donations for the Raffle. If you have anything you would like to donate, please 
contact the museum! 
The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on September 19th, 2019 at 7 pm at 
the museum grounds. Our monthly meetings will be rotating between 1 pm and 7pm 
in 2019, depending on the month- please watch for reminders for the time.  Everyone 
is welcome at historical meetings. If you would like any further information, please call 
the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca.  
September Hours are 9- 4:30 Monday to Sunday. 
Winter Hours will Start Sept 30th – and are Monday to Friday 9-4:30. 
 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator  

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
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Wow! Where did the summer go? School is back in session so watch out for children 
as they run for the bell or race to get home. 
 

Many of our seasonal staff have left us to return to school or college, this includes 
Public Works, Pool and Recreation staff. We thank them for the effort and dedication 
they gave to the District for the summer and wish them all the best in their future 
studies. 
 

Due to the somewhat damp summer, the grass never stopped growing this summer. 
This took additional staff time to keep the parks and facilities looking good. We had 
other work planned and some of our minor activities may get pushed to next year 
when our seasonal staff are back.   
 

The pool has closed, and the campgrounds will be closing after the September long 
weekend. But, in another few weeks the Arena will be opening for hockey, figure 
skating and other ice related activities. Staff will be installing the ice towards the 
end of September and program registration will be occurring over the next couple of 
weeks.  
 

August was a challenging month for our water system. There was never any danger 
to safety, but there were a lot of little things that kept our staff hopping at the Wa-
ter Treat Plant and at our River Pump House. For every location a pump is needed, 
we run two pumps to ensure redundancy in our system. The use of the pumps is 
rotated to ensure they work when needed. This provides the ability to conduct re-
pairs on one while maintaining water service to the District as required.  
 

A failure in one of our River Pumps created the need to close the Commercial Water 
Stand for a couple of weeks. This was strictly a precautionary measure to ensure we 
could guarantee fire suppression needs and potable water to our residents. 
 

The repairs to the River Pump have been completed, and we took the opportunity to 
upgrade the controls on the Commercial Water Stand from a key lock to a PIN pad.  
The PIN pad allows us to capture the usage information electronically, easing the 
tracking and billing process for commercial users. 
 

The library electrical service is being updated from 100-amp service to 200-amp 
service. This will improve the ability to run the computers, printers, fax machines 
and the air conditioning without “browning out”.  
 

Capital Works that have been complete this year include: 
 

• The Beryl Prairie Well pump change 

• Commercial Water Stand Updates 

• Water & Hydrant Replacement (to occur in September)  

• Beryl Prairie Fire Hall Septic System Replacement 

• Beryl Prairie Playground renewal 

• Gravel Replenishment 

• GPS Equipment 

• Bear proof recycling bins (for campgrounds and parks) 

 
 DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE  

PUBLIC WORKS NEWS & VIEWS 
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This year the District initiated a GPS/GIS project as part of Asset Management. Dis-
trict personnel collected data on the location of various infrastructure, such as water 
valves, manholes (storm and sewer), catch-basins and road signs. The information 
was geo-coded and mapped into an electronic database. Late in the summer, the 
District’s recreation trails, and some recreation facilities were added to the database 
and maps.   
 

Each type of infrastructure was placed in layer so that we can provide/display just 
the information that is required and not every item. The information can be used by 
District staff in the location and maintenance of infrastructure or provided to con-
sultants working on our behalf. Future phases of this work will include condition  
assessments, development of maintenance and replacement strategies and asset 
planning. 
 

This is the unofficial end to the summer, but we expect the warm temperatures to 
continue. Look up recreation trails on-line, https://hudsonshope.ca/adventure/parks
-and-trails/, hard copy maps are available at the District office and the Visitor Cen-
tre. Get out and enjoy what nature has to offer. 
 
 
Mark Sture 
Public Works Manager 

https://hudsonshope.ca/adventure/parks-and-trails/
https://hudsonshope.ca/adventure/parks-and-trails/
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What is an overdose 

An overdose is when more drugs have been taken than 
the body can handle.  
What are opioids? 

Opioids such as heroin, oxycodone, fentanyl, vicodin, codeine, morphine and methadone suppress 
breathing, and in cases of overdose, can result in severe brain damage and even death due to oxygen 
deprivation. 

What is fentanyl? 
Fentanyl is a synthetic opiate narcotic, a prescription drug used primarily for cancer patients in severe 
pain. Fentanyl is extremely toxic. A piece of fentanyl the size of one or two grains of sand can cause an 

overdose. It is roughly 50 to 100 times more toxic than morphine. 
Fentanyl is a contaminant you cannot see, smell or taste. It can be found in pills sold as fake oxys & 
other club drugs, in powder as heroin or fentanyl, & can be mixed in to other drugs like cocaine & crystal 

meth. People do not often think the substances they are using contain fentanyl. 

 

Follow these tips to reduce the risk of overdose: 

•   Don’t use alone 
•   Start with a small 
amount 
•   Mixing substances, 
including alcohol, in-
creases 
    risk of overdose 
  

•Use where help is easily available (e.g. around 
other people) 
•Use less. If you took a break, as your tolerance is 
lower 
•If you have ever experienced an overdose, this 
may increase your risk to overdose again 
•Make a plan/know how to respond in case of an 
overdose 

Take Home Naloxone Program 
Unintentional deaths and injury from opioid overdose are preventable with 

overdose and naloxone education available at towardtheheart.com in a 
quick and free 6 minute video 

Naloxone is a medication that can quickly reverse an overdose 
Naloxone kits are available for FREE and confidential at the Hudson’s Hope 

Health Center for people who are at risk of overdosing or around people 
who are at risk 

Hudson’s Hope Health Center 
10309 Kyllo St 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
Phone. 250-783-9991 
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Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street 250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR FLYER IN 
STORE 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

NEW 
OPENING 

HOURS 

A Proud Member 

*In the coming weeks, we will be doing some repairs and renos. The 
store will remain open during the renos; please accept apologies in 
advance. 

Properly displaying your civic number on your house or at the end of your drive ensures fast 
emergency response for the AMBULANCE, FIRE and POLICE Services.  Precious minutes can 
pass while the emergency vehicle attempts to locate the emergency incident.   
 
It is strongly recommended that you ensure that a civic address is posted with the following 
guidelines in place: 

•the civic address the District has assigned to the premises must  be displayed on the princi-
pal building on the premises and must be legible from a minimum distance of fifteen (15) 
metres; 

•where a building is set back from the street or roadway fronting the property such that the 
assigned street address is not clearly legible from the street or roadway, or where land-
scaping or architectural appurtenances or other obstructions obstruct the address, the 
assigned street address shall also be displayed at the driveway entrance from the street 
or road serving the building on a weather-resistant sign permanently mounted on a post 
and visible from all direction of traffic flow; and 

•letters or numbers displayed on a building must be of a colour which contrasts with the 
background colour of the building or sign. 
 

More information on how to properly display your civic address can be found in the Fire Pre-
vention and Life Safety Bylaw 775, contact the District office at (250)783-9901 for more in-
formation. 
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Homeowner Information 
to Building Permits  

 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope wants to assist homeowners and contractors to avoid unnec-
essary delays and expense in planning and construction of residential projects. Below ex-
plains when permits are required, requirements for the permit, possible other documents 
that may be required and other information to assist you in obtaining your building permit. 
Additional information is available at the District Office or online at www.hudsonshope.ca  
 

A BUILDING PERMIT IS REQUIRED TO: 

•construct a new home; 

•locate mobile / modular home; 

•construct a commercial, industrial or public use building; 

•construct a new accessory building e.g., carport, farm building, garage or storage shed; 

•renovate existing buildings; 

•undertake any structural work such as interior partitions; 

•enclose a porch or roof over a sundeck; 

•move or demolish a building; 

•re-roof a building; 

•reconstruct after damage; 

•plumbing system changes; 
 

INFORMATION TO BE SUBMITTED WITH A BUILDING PERMIT APPLICATION 
 

The following items must be supplied along with a completed Building Permit Application 

before a Building Permit can be issued. A Building Permit fee is based on the value of the 

building or structure and will be calculated by the Building Official. 
 

1. BUILDING PLANS 

Two sets of detailed building plans. If you cannot draw the necessary building or site plans, 

then you should obtain the services of a qualified person. 
 

Example Floor Plans 

- scale not less than 1:50 metric (1/4 inch to 1 foot);      - all rooms, size and use of each;  
- size and location of windows and doors;     - all dimensions; 
- location of all plumbing fixtures;      - finished and unfinished areas; — 
- location of all mechanical equipment. 
 

 
Foundation & First Floor Plan 

Cross Sectional Plans 
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2. SITE PLAN 

− full legal description of lot: lot number, plan 
number; district lot number (from your tax no-
tice or Title); 

− lot dimensions; 

− adjoining street names; 

− locations and uses of existing and proposed 
buildings or additions; 

− distances from all property lines for existing and 
proposed buildings or additions; 

− location of legal road access to the property; 

− size, location and number of parking spaces; 

− existing and proposed wells or other water 
sources; 

− location of existing or proposed sewage disposal 
fields on property; 

− location of any watercourses on property show-
ing distances from existing or proposed buildings 
or additions; 

 
 

This information is intended to assist 
the general public in applying for a  

Building Permit within the  
District of Hudson’s Hope. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTIONS (Typical) 
 

The Building Bylaw requires inspections at the following stages of construction; 
 

− Footings - prior to pouring concrete. 

− Backfilling - after completion of damp-proofing, drain tile, and drain rock (if required), but 
prior to backfilling. 

− Plumbing - before any part of the plumbing system is covered. 

− Framing - after the entire rough-in plumbing, electrical and mechanical equipment is in-
stalled and the framing is completed to lockup stage, but prior to insulating. 

− Insulation and Vapour Barrier - after all insulation and vapour barriers are installed, but 
prior to covering. 

− Final - when the building or portion thereof is completed and ready for occupancy, but 
prior to occupancy thereof. 

 

An Occupancy Certificate is required prior to occupancy of a building. In order for an          
Occupancy Certificate to be issued, all inspections above must be approved. 

Elevation Plans 
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 MLS#R2324798  10101 ELLIS CRESCENT  $269,500.00   

BEST PRICED HOUSE ON ELLIS CRESCENT 
This split entry home has been renovated on the main floor last year 
with brand new kitchen, solid wood cabinets, a sit-up island, Caesarstone 
countertops, high-end slate, stainless steel appliances. Kitchen features 
open sight lines to living room and dining room with wall cut-outs. Per-
fect solution to "open-concept" living while still having defined kitchen 
space. The entire main floor has new flooring, trim, and paint last year.  
 

(250) 783-1076  

century21nicolegilliss  

This house is close to EVERYTHING. Large yard, 
large detached garage. Full basement suite to help 
pay the mortgage. Upstairs still has 4 bedrooms 
and 2 living spaces!! MUST SEE 

Nicole Gilliss Century 21 Energy Realty  

MLS#2391008 10101 Macintosh Crescent  $275,000.00 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681, Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 

www.pandlventuresltd.com            

Pieter Haagsman                Jan Haagsman  
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

       H 250 783-5442                 H 250 783-9955

since 2000      ISN Compliant
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfiter@pris.ca 

                     Cell 250-783-0952    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteapartments@yahoo.ca 

Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                   
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

5th WHEEL TRAILER 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 
 

Email: lee.kirkeeng@outlook.com 
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HUGE SALE 
FLOWERS AND VEGGIES 

MONDAY TO FRIDAY 
9AM-7PM 

SATURDAY 9AM-6PM 
SUNDAY 11AM-5PM 

KM 4 ON THE HUDSON’S HOPE HWY  
Check us out at the Hudson’s Hope 

Farmer’s Market!      
Call Glenn at 250-262-1656 

 

WALKER  

GREENHOUSES  
 

“Your Local  
            Greenhouse”  

 

 

 

Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

  Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store 

Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday 1:00pm to 5:00pm 

Wednesday to Friday:   
10:00am to 4:00pm 

Saturday:  1:00 to 4:00pm 
Closed Sunday’s & Monday’s 

10324 Gething Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC 

250-783-9211 *S
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St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 
January 20th, February 17th, March 10th 

April 14th, May 12th , June 16th 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-0987 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

 

 
 

SENIOR BUS TRIP  
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

 
Contact the District Office at 250-783-
9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 
 

Departure from Silver Willows at 8:50am 
and  

from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate individual 
appointments, however the bus generally 

starts making the return trip from Fort 
St. John by 3:30pm. 

 

 
 
 

SENIOR/ADULT SWIM IS BACK! 
 

Tuesday, September 17th 
Tuesday, October 8th 

Tuesday, October 22, 2019    

 

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

•Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

•Walking track and gym available 
•Seniors Discount at the restaurant on Tues-

days 
•Other stops may be possible: quick shop-

ping, library etc. 
 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge…….…….………….….250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service…………………………………..250-788-2407 

 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Saturday ……………………………………………. 12:00pm - 4:00pm 
Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….…9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:………………………………………………………………250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………Terry@250-783-1150 
                                                             or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….250-783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………...hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Monday ………………………………………………..Closed  
             Tuesday …………………………………...1:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
             Wednesday to Friday………………. 10:00am—4:00pm 
             Saturday …………………………………...1:00pm to 4:00pm 
Bag Day, last week of the month from Tuesday to Sarurday 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen ……...Cassie@250-783-1327  
 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


